February 25, 2025

Re: Per capita Request for the Health Care Providers Attraction and Retention
Committee

Dear Mayor/Reeve and Council:

At a recent Health Care Providers Attraction and Retention committee meeting on October 24, 2024, in
Vermilion, a motion was made to ask the member Municipalities to contribute $6.50 per capita to allow the
committee to expand its focus.

e  County of Minburn with a population of approximately 1127 at $6.50 per capita for a total of
$7,325.50

¢ Village of Manville with a population of approximately 765 at $6.50 per capita for a total of
$4,972.50

® Town of Vermilion with a population of approximately 4000 at $6.50 per capita for a total of
$26,000

¢ County of Vermilion with half a population of approximately 4000 at $6.50 per capita for a total of
$26,000

The current physicians complement in Vermilion is four. A new doctor arrived on October 25, 2024, and
should be starting mid-April 2025. There is the possibility of two new doctors starting by July 2025 as well.

We thank you in advance for your consideration and we look forward to your response in the very near
future regarding the per capita ﬁlndjng.

Sincerely,

Kirb)r Whitlock
Health Care Providers Attraction and Retention Committee





